Redwing SCC Meeting Minutes May 21, 2024

Board Members Present:

Crystal Cheal, Lindsay Brataschuk, Toni Dorosh, Cyndi Gyoerick

Others Present:

Graham McGregor and Sandra Morley

Regrets: Michelle Fennig, Jessica Sazasz, Brandy Johnson, Cei-Cei Umpherville, and Katie Wilson

Proceedings:

- 1. Meeting called to order at 6:34 p.m. by Chair, Cyndi Gyoerick
- 2. Introduction of members
- 3. Adoption of Agenda:

Motion by Lindsay Brataschuk, Seconded by Toni Dorosh

4. Adoption of Minutes:

Motion by Toni Dorosh, Seconded by Lindsay Brataschuk

- 5. Treasures Report: Handout provided
- Principals Report: Handout provided
- 7. Gifts: Mr. McGregor Card/\$25

Ms. Donaldson - Card

Ms. Fehr - Card/\$10

Authorization of Spending for gifts and cards, Motion by Lindsay Brataschuk, Seconded by Toni Dorosh

8. Old Business:

- a) Ukrainian Family how are they settling in?
 They are adapting well and have settled in nicely. The one thing that they are in need of is shoes.
- b) Grants Talk to RM to see if we are eligible or if there are any They are available in the fall, so we will bring up at the September AGM.
- c) Track Meet

The meet is from 9:45-1:30, we anticipate the Canteen from 10:00-1:30.

Help set up BBQ, etc at 9am. We have the BBQ borrowed from Buckland Fire. We have a few people bringing coolers. And it was suggested that we could do baking for the canteen. The proceeds of the canteen will go to the SLC.

Anyone who wants to volunteer is more than welcome to come and help out, please contact Mr. McGregor.

Track meet rescheduled to Tuesday, May 28, 2024 due to weather!

The kids that advance will participate in the city track meet at PACI, date to be determined.

9. New Business:

- a. Fridge Clean up need to empty for the track meet donated the left-over pop and chips to the SLC
- b. AGM September 2024, list positions up for election

The position of Chair, Secretary and Treasurer are voted on yearly

Members up for re-election:

Crystal Cheal Lindsay Brataschuk Jessica Sazesz Katie Wilson Michelle Fennig

10. Round Table Comments:

- a. Purchase of a cooler for school functions and events.
 Authorization for spending up to \$200 to purchase a cooler
 Motion by Cyndi Gyoerick, Seconded by Lindsay Brataschuk
- b. We talked about where the SCC could contribute money to the school.
 They are currently in a good position with the number of tables, the chrome book storage is still working great.
 It was suggested we buy more lockers, as there were lots for sale on the buy and sale. Unfortunately, the school needs them to be new to install them, but they could always use and have room for more lockers.
 We will bring up at the AGM in September.
- c. The new library furniture arrived end of April and was set up at the beginning of May, so we toured the library to check out the furniture.
- d. Next Meeting AGM September 18, 2024 @ 6:30pm

11. Adjournment:

Meeting adjourned at 7:40p.m. Motion Cyndi Gyoerick, Seconded by Lindsay Brataschuk

Red Wing School Community Council Treasurer's Report - YTD September 19, 2023 - May 15, 2024

Revenue:		
SCC Grant		\$ 1,800.00
Halloween dance revenue	2,070.50	
Halloween dance expenses	991.73	1,078.77
Recycling money		99.70
Total Revenue		\$ 2,978.47
Expenses:		
Staff Appreciation lunch in Feb 2023		212.38
Buckland fire department thank you treats		46.16
SCC Babysitting		120.00
NRRC Donation for 2022/2023 season		750.00
Family fun night door prize		110.10
Hot Dog Lunch in April 2023 - sponsored by the SCC		356.77
NRRC Donation for 2023/2024 season		300.00
Skating Aids		 414.14
Total Expenses		\$ 2,309.55
Net Income (Loss) for the Year		668.92
Opening Bank Balance, as of September 19, 2023		\$ 4,939.95
Closing Bank Balance, as of May 15, 2024		\$ 5,608.87
Bank Balance per School Division's Account Statement		\$ 5,608.87
•		
Approved Expenditures that have not been spent/posted yet:		
SCC Funds Available, as of May 15, 2024		\$ 5,608.87

Red Wing School Community Council Treasurer's Report March 13 - May 15, 2024

Revenue: Recycling money	99.70					
Total Revenue	\$ 99.70					
Expenses: SCC Babysitting - Mar 13 meeting	40.00					
Total Expenses	\$ 40.00					
Net Income (Loss) for the Period	59.70					
Opening Bank Balance, as of March 13, 2024	\$ 5,549.17					
Closing Bank Balance, as of May 15, 2024	\$ 5,608.87					
Bank Balance per School Division's Account Statement	\$ 5,608.87					
Approved Expenditures that have not been spent/posted yet:						
SCC Funds Available, as of May 15, 2024	\$ 5,608.87					

5/10/24, 1:50 PM

Budget Manager Inquiry - GL Detail

Location:

RED WING

Selection Criteria:

RED WING SCHOOL BASED FUNDS

Year:

2024

Account Summary

Subtotal Option: FUND-F/S CATEGORY-FUNCTION-OBJECT-SUBOBJECT-PROGRAM-LOCATION-SUBPROGRAM, OFF

	Account ^	Description	Budget	Commitment	Expenditures	Balance \$	
ò	1-1-04-080-063-000-016-5250	-R-SGF-NCURR-FUNDRRW-SCC	0.00	0.00	(2,170.20)	2,170.20	
	1-2-16-135-649-000-016-5250	-E-SGF-SUPSER-COSRW-SCC	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	
	1-2-16-170-365-000-016-5250	-E-SGF-STEXP-SFRW-SCC	4,583.18	0.00	1,144.51	3,438.67	
		Total	4,583.18	0.00	(1.025.69)	5.608.87	

Principal's Message

Well, here we are, the last one...

Normally, my chance to address this group is used to brag about the great things going on in our school and celebrate our successes. With this last message to you I simply want to say thank you.

The Red Wing SCC and extended school community have been a big part of my life for the past 7 years. Our experiences together have helped me grow personally and professionally and I hope you realize what your involvement has meant to me and this school in general.

I have been lucky to watch many of your children grow through their time at Red Wing and move on to high school and for some, beyond. We have also seen many changes to Red Wing PS in our time here together, most of which I am happy with and proud to have played a part in. I also consider myself very lucky to have been surrounded by a supportive and hard working staff as we would not have accomplished anything without them. I look forward to seeing you all in my new role at Carlton Comprehensive Public High School or just out in the community. I hope that we can share a wave, or chat awhile, and keep the lines of communication open that we have developed over the years.

I do believe that with change comes new opportunity and I hope that this group, and the entire school community can enjoy the renewed energy and ideas that can come along with a new Principal to the school. Mrs. Morley will remain to keep an eye on all of you and she has promised to report to me on how this group is doing going forward.



Along with my departure, we are also saying a fond farewell to two teachers who spent the year with us. Ms. Donaldson will be taking on a permanent position at Vincent Massey Public School starting in the fall and Ms. Fehr has similarly decided to move on with her career as well. We wish them both the best in their future and thank them both for their time, energy, and creativity that has gone into their time at Red Wing PS. While Mrs. Ambrose plans to return to Red Wing next year, she will start the year on leave and so we are planning to have Michelle Delurey join us as the Kindergarten teacher in the fall. Michelle comes to us from Queen Mary PS and has years of Kindergarten experience to draw from in her role with us. The Band Director position will see a familiar name returning to Red Wing PS as Andrea Rutz returns to the school after an almost 7-year hiatus. Andrea will return to Red Wing to teach Music/Band, but with a small change from previous appointments to the position. We have decided to move away from the Prairie Winds Band model which saw Red Wing grouped with Christopher Lake and Spruce Home in sharing our Band Director. With this change Red Wing Band will stand separate from those other schools. While the chance for collaborative performances still exists Andrea will split her time between here and her current school, King George PS. I know the passion that Andrea has for Band/Music and for Red Wing and I am very hopeful that this move will provide the consistency that the program has been lacking recently.

With that I will say one more thank you to the entire Red Wing School community and wish you all the best now and in the future.

Take care,

Graham